SLT Report – Admin & Facilities

	Strengths


	· 100% health & safety compliant (External Audit - November) 

· Compliant school website.

 


	Action
	Outcome / Impact

	Responding to parent / carer Facebook correspondence. 
	Maintains a high standard of communication, in terms of speed of response and a channel of communication the parents are comfortable and confident using.   

	External financial audit – undertaken during the Summer holidays but reported on in the Autumn term. 
	Findings are that the funds have been well managed and in accordance with legal requirements. 
Please see external audit report which was shared with the Finance, Staffing & Premises Committee and included in the minutes of the meeting held on 17th November 2017.  

	Organised and arranged Creative Science Day. 
	Contributes to addressing the Ofsted Requirement – “Further develop a consistent approach to matching pupils’ science and topic work to the ability groups within each class.” 

	Change of hand towel dispensers
	Potential £5,000 saving per year. 

	Introduced audit software for toner replacement and meter readings. 
	No longer need to order toner or provide meter readings. Save time, more efficient and should never run out of toner again!

	Completed internal Health & Safety Audit and Fire Risk Assessment review with Facilities Manager. (September)

External 3-Year Health & Safety Audit. (November)   
	100% Compliant. 

No recommendations. 

Please see external audit report which was shared with the Finance, Staffing & Premises Committee, which includes the Chair of Governors.  

	Reviewed Newcastle City Council’s General Risk Assessment.
	Tailored risk assessments in place for a number of generic health & safety school specific environments and activities.  

	Reviewed Bridgewater-specific risk assessments under my responsibility and ensured all other risk assessments were reviewed throughout October and November. 


	Review of existing risk assessments completed, ensuring users are aware of risks associated with specific areas and activities and what actions to take to avoid any accidents.

This ensures the appropriate vigilance at all times. 

	Updated Modeshift STARS Travel Plan


	Car park concerns added. 
Hands Up Survey results entered.

Pupil sessions completed in 2016/17 updated. 

A suitable realistic target added. 

All of the above help us to achieve the Bronze Award. 

	New starters added to the 0-5 tracker.
Baselines and Autumn assessment entered for all 0-5 learners.

Information updated for those children who were on the tracker last year. 


	A fully up-to-date, accurate tracker.
Reports can be run to enable the data to be analysed.

Strengths identified.

Learners / groups of learners not making satisfactory progress can be identified and the required intervention put in place.   

	Created Intervention trackers for each Year Group and Early Years ‘Jump Grids’.

	Intervention Trackers - completed 29th September 2017.

Early Years Jump Grids – completed 17th October 2017.

One central place for recording and identifying the intervention strategies being applied either to the whole class or individual children.
Monitor progress throughout the year. 

Can be effectively used in Pupil Progress meetings to aid decisions, which ensure everything is being done to remove any barriers to learning, ensure all children are making at least required progress and achieving what they are capable of. 

	Completed and submitted annual Schools Financial Value Standard (SFVS) report.
Shared with the Finance, Staffing & Premises Committee on 17th November 2017 and agreed by the Full Governing Body on 5th December 2017.
	Submitted 6th December 2017.
Legal requirement met.

An effective way of keeping Governors updated regarding a number of key / legal finance, staffing & premises actions. 

	Accurately completed and submitted October Census.
	Funding for 2018/19 is based on the October census return. 
Accurate submission to ensure maximum funding is achieved. 

	Completed a funding application to Aviva for £25,000 for an ‘Expanding Horizons & Fulfilling Potential’ project which included Counselling, the London visit, an Invention Shed and In Harmony.

	Although not successful this time, Aviva’s Compliance Advice Manager has offered to meet up to see if she can access funding for us from other sources. 

	Organisation and delivery of the Friends of Bridgewater’s Big Challenge 2017 (Sponsored Walk & Sleepout).
	As of 5th December 2017, about £4,700 (before costs) has been raised for school in relation to children’s mental health. 

2 organisations approached for match funding. 

We believe the relationships developed will continue in the future. 

	Finalised ‘income generation’ website & brochure. Content uploaded. 
	Website ready to be launched & brochure ready to send in the new year.

	Arranged training and support sessions for staff for online payslips, Office365 and One Drive.
	All staff have been supported to overcome any barriers they have to accessing their payslip online, as paper payslips are being phased out.
Staff will be aware, once training is completed, how to use One Drive as a secure means of being able to work on sensitive documents at home. 

	Undertook performance appraisals throughout November for staff in the following areas – administration, facilities, Midday Assistants and Trust Officer.
	Staff are clear about their performance in the previous 12 months.
Ensures all objectives from the previous 12 months are met.

Identifies meaningful and required objectives and actions for the coming year. 

Allows staff the opportunity to discuss anything they may wish. 

	Attended the HR Conference on 28th September 2017.
	Keep up-to-date with any changes (Newcastle Council related and National) which impact us. 
Documents shared, by email, with Finance, Staffing & Premises committee.

	Continued relationship with community links. 
	Carol singing for school funds arranged at Asda (14th Dec), Grainger Market (18th Dec) and Tesco (19th Dec).

Carol singing for the benefit of the residents arranged at Welford Day Centre (21st Dec). 

Also approached Shafto Court Shelter Housing where we have visited in previous years.  

	Christmas card produced and sent to all ‘partners’, volunteers, Governors and Councillors.
	A small token of our appreciation of their work / support. Maintains a positive relationship.

	Organised visit of Iraqi delegation.
	Sharing of best practice, knowledge and ideas.

Support them with how to improve the schools they are involved with in Iraq.  

	Secured £700 funding from DAC Beachcroft and 2 full days of volunteer support to further develop our Forest School area.
	A fantastic resource for the children and staff to utilise. 
The volunteer support (equivalent to 14 days labour) saved time and money. 

	Arranged & organised Vision Day at Durham Cathedral.
	Enables the staff to come together as a whole staff team to decide on the priorities and vision for Bridgewater. A better understanding of strengths and areas for improvement. 

	Weekly analysis and termly reporting of spend for Breakfast Club.
	Required paperwork accurate, up-to-date and submitted on time.

Termly funding received.  

	Visit to London for 2018 fully planned, arranged, paid for and communicated. 
	An experience which will broaden the children’s horizons, raise their aspirations and ultimately encourage them to reach their potential in life.

	Processing of DBS applications and requesting of barred list checks.  

13 out of 13 DBS applications over the 12 last months were processed by Business Manager.
	Legal requirement to ensure staff and volunteers are suitable / able to work with children. 

All staff & volunteers checked. 

	Milecastle Primary School – along with Facilities Manager, supported new Headteacher in relation to Health & Safety (including Fire Safety). 
	Headteacher was aware of and understood the checks, documents and training that were required. 
Assisted the new Head with the external audit she had in October. 

	Completed Safegaurding refresher training on 6th December 2017.
	Legal requirement.
Up-to-date with safeguarding guidance.

	Attended Data Protection webinar by Muckle LLP and a training session by Ward Hadaway.   
	Gained knowledge and understanding on the General Data Protection Regulation and what it means for schools. 
Some documents and practices in school have already been altered, with further changes to follow before May 2018.

Staff have received an initial briefing, with further training planned for early 2018.   

	Attended an Asbestos Briefing on 21st November.   
	Legal requirement. 
Up-to-date with Asbestos laws. 

	Complete Crowdfunding training on 23rd November 2017. 
	A good initial introduction to Crowdfunding and how it is best utilised to maximise outcomes.

A possible means to raise funds in the future. 

	Completed a ‘Social Media for Schools’ course on 12th December 2017. 
	Further developed knowledge and skills on how to effectively use social media for the good of the school. 


Adam Beechey

13th December 2017
